GRAND CHAPTER ORDER OF THE EASTERN STAR OF MICHIGAN

March 2024

Dear Secretary:

May the luck of the Irish be upon you!! One of your responsibilities is to help keep your Chapter informed. Please share the contents of this mailing with your Worthy Matron so she may plan her meeting and take care of matters that might need the action of your Chapter. As Chapter Secretary you are expected to print ALL pages of the monthly mailings, if you receive them via e-mail. Even the pages you are not required to read at the meeting must be printed for your files and for members to read if they request. ALL documents in the monthly mailing carry the same importance however some are not required to be read in their entirety at the meeting.

READ THE FOLLOWING IN THEIR ENTIRETY at your Stated Meeting:

- 1) MESSAGE FROM THE WORTHY GRAND MATRON AND PATRON. (1 Pg) This is to be read in its entirety to your members at the stated meeting of your Chapter.
- 2) EASTER MESSAGE (1 PG)
- 3) EASTER VESPER (1pg)

SUMMARIZE EACH OF THE FOLLOWING COMMUNICATIONS at your Stated Meeting:

- 4) MEMORIAL FOR PAST GRAND PATRON ROYCE HYDE (2 Pgs)
- 5) MEMORIAL FOR PAST GRAND MATRON CAROL UPSTON (2 pgs))
- 6) MICHIGAN ONTARIO NIGHT REMINDER

READ AT LEAST THE FOLLOWING UNDERLINED TITLE at your Stated Meeting:

7) WORTHY GRAND MATRON'S ITINERARY. (3 Pgs) Please remind the members you have this information.



PLEASE LET YOUR MEMBERS KNOW:

2023-2024 DIRECTORY UPDATES

- Page 10 Crissey Burtt, Grand Electa cell phone should be: 231-268-5403
- Page 12 and Page 19 new email for Alma Hunnicutt alma.mills17@gmail.com
- Page 15 Pathway's Project Linda Sherman new address; 1329 East Lake Rd., Clio, MI 48420
- Page 20- Joe Holland's email should be: jholnd1@aol.com
- Page 31 Secretary's phone is a landline, not a cell phone.
- Page 33 Associate Patron's first name is Bradley
- Page 47 Wacousta, DeAnn Openlander has new phone and email: 517-282-4874. Opie21958@gmail.com
- Page 68 Email for Bill Wilder, Secretary should b; be wilder@me.com
- Page 74 WM Marilyn Strader phone should be 810-845-0384

PROPOSED LEGISLATION DEADLINE - MAY 31!!

All legislation to be presented at the 2024 Grand Chapter Session must be received by MAY 31, 2024. Please send one copy, to the Grand Secretary and one copy to the Chairman of Jurisprudence, PGM Priscilla Hankins. Appropriate signatures and the chapter seal are required on all proposed legislation. (Reference – Law Book, Article 35. AMENDMENTS, page 42.) Chapter Secretary – please communicate this date to your members at your stated meeting.

ALL SCHOLARSHIP APPLICATION FORMS ON WEBSITE

All scholarship application forms (ESTARL, Robinson, Adair ESTARL, Coy, Huis and Regular Education) are available on the Grand Chapter website (mioes.org). On the home page, click Forms, and then click Scholarship Applications to obtain the form(s). Completed forms are to be sent to the Educational Board Secretary, Jennifer Snider, 1784 Orchard

<u>Dr., Mt. Pleasant, MI 48858</u> (810) 705-3550; jsnider7984@yahoo.com. Sister Jenni must receive all completed applications for scholarships this year **NO LATER THAN April 1, 2024.**

SICKNESS AND DISTRESS

AGM, JoAnne Decker had out-patient surgery and was back in the hospital with sepsis. She is now home.

PGM, Nancy Martin was in the hospital. She is now at her brother's home recovering.

PGM, Alma Hunnicutt had several stints put in. She is now home.

PGP, Frederick Miller had back surgery and is currently in a rehab center.

PGM, Pamela Waack is still recovering from her back surgery and still dealing with the pain

Jan S. Cross, Grand Secretary

E-mail: secretary@mi.oes.org

Michigan Grand Chapter website: mioes.org